
 

 

 

April 20, 2018 
 
The Honorable Ash Kalra 
California State Assembly 
State Capitol Room 5160 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
SUBJECT: OPPOSE: AB 3087, THE CALIFORNIA HEALTH CARE COST, QUALITY, AND EQUITY  

COMMISSION 
 
Dear Assemblymember Kalra: 
 
I write on behalf of the East Bay Leadership Council (EBLC), in opposition to AB 3087 as amended 
April 9, 2018, which would reduce access to care and add a counterproductive layer of additional 
bureaucracy. There is no question that health care costs are rising and making it more difficult for 
employers and their employees to afford quality accessible care. AB 3087 would likely have the 
short-term result of less access to health care and a long-term result of accelerating cost increases. 
 
Price controls ignore the underlying reason for the cost of services and products. Most economists 
believe price controls keep prices artificially low, suppressing supply and in turn resulting in unmet 
demand.  In the case of health care, the lack of supply means fewer health care providers.  
Without an adequate supply of health care providers, consumers may pay less but not have access 
to the care they need. 
 
AB 3087 also establishes an appointed commission to impose price controls on health care 
providers and insurers and determine the amount of an individual’s copays and deductibles.  
While the bill contains language for a health care entity to appeal the rates, the process still leaves 
decisions as to what is “fair” to an appointed board, an administrative judge and judicial review.  
Without adequate reimbursement levels, price controls will drive providers and insurers out of the 
market. 
 
Further, this bill empowers the commission to decide the level of copays, deductibles, coinsurance 
and any other share of cost for services.  Employers are active purchasers and negotiate with 
health plans on prices, networks, and quality measures.  The ultimate price plays a key role in 
other facets of a health plan such as the number of doctors offered to patients or cost-sharing.  
Under AB 3087 those issues are delegated to the new Commission. 
 
Hospitals have already identified a loss of $18 billion if AB 3087 is enacted. For some communities, 
this could mean their hospital will close its doors.  Simply capping the rates will not make the costs 
in the healthcare system disappear, but instead will limit choices, access, and increase costs for 
employers and their employees.  For these reasons, we oppose AB 3087. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kristin Connelly 
President & CEO 
 
Cc: Honorable Jim Wood, Chair, Committee on Health, California State Assembly 
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